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Mr. Mayor and Members of Council, the following serves as an update on Emergency Works 
related to the 1200mm watermain repair located at the Woodward Drinking Water plant. 
On January 4, 2019, Hamilton Water - Plant Maintenance and Technical Services declared 
an emergency, as defined in the Procurement Policy By-Law 17-064.  This emergency 
resulted from a leak on a critical 1200mm watermain near the High Lift Pumping Station at 
the Woodward Drinking Water Plant. Wesroc Construction was authorized to perform 
emergency works to repair the 1200 mm watermain from January 25 to March 26, 2019. 
Works included coordinating locates, excavation, installation of a by-pass line, replacement 
of leaking flanges and line repair. 
Wesroc completed their work as of March 2019 marking the end of their emergency work.  
The final cost for their work under Procurement Policy 10 was $392,339.86 necessitating a 
notification to Council. 
For further information, please contact Nick Winters, Director of Water and Wastewater 
Operations at (905) 546-2424, extension 1474. 
 


